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It's time to get the premium list together for the fall shows. Judging assignments 
are now posted on the AKC website. If you're interested in sponsoring a trophy for a 
breed or a group, please let Carolyn Goepner or me know right away. We need your 
sponsorship information as AKC requires it to be listed in the premium.  

As I mentioned in my last president's message, Tony Yarbrough has been 
extremely sick. Long story short, he ended up with a septic gall bladder and we nearly 
lost him ...  Twice. He's still in Renown Skilled Care on Oddie in Reno. He's hoping to 
be out soon! He is no longer on dialysis so he is more open to visitors. If you have a 
chance while you're in Reno, stop by and say hi! 

At the March meeting, the topic of junior membership came up. We have two 
families now who have younger children interested in joining us. I mistakenly said that 
there was not an age limit for junior membership. I have checked the bylaws and Article 
I Section 1 (b) (page 3), states that junior membership is from 9 to 18 years of age. I 
sincerely apologize for making that incorrect statement! I usually double check myself 
and reference the bylaws *before* I say something like that, and I didn't do it this time. It 
caught me!  

And a reminder – if you have any casual or show pictures that you would like to 
share for our website, please forward them to me. I have not received any pictures in 
quite some time. I would like to add more to the website 

Hope to see you at the meeting on April 4! 

Candy 

 
 
 


